
Shore Acres State Park
Before Friends - 1986
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How Friends of Shore Acres Happened Aerial and Gardens — 1986

Album 8 

In 1986, the Communication Arts Group at Southwestern Oregon Community College 
decided to tell the story of Shoreacres and Shore Acres State Park by creating a multi-
image slide show to be shown at the 5th annual Multi-Image Festival in September.  

After the Festival, Shirley Bridgham asked Andy LaTomme, manager at Shore Acres State 
Park, if the park wanted a copy.  He said yes.  Not long after, Andy asked Shirley and her 
husband David if they would like to help start a Friends group – a non-profit corporation 
in association with state parks.  They said yes.
An organizational meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in Room 12 of 
Sumner Hall on the campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance 
were Andy LaTomme, John Bergen, Mike Bodkin, David and Shirley Bridgham, John 
Garner, Marty Giles, George Guthrie, Dick Hansen, Ron Hjort, Tony Mason, and Karen 
Wuethrich.  On that important night, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. in cooperation with 
Shore Acres State Park began a long journey of success.
The Shore Acres Story was shown in slide format to thousands of visitors for years, then 
transferred to VHS tape for easier showing.  In 2006, it was transferred to DVD.  In 2013, 
it was transformed again, this time with additional photos courtesy of Caitlin Day, James 
McDermott, Sunset Bay State Park and the Coos Historical and Maritime Museum.  
Special thanks goes to Phillip Bridgham for rescuing the original sound track.
The program is about Asa Meade Simpson and his son Louis Jerome and the history of 
the magnificent estate that Louis called Shoreacres.  It continues with what Shore Acres 
State Park was like in 1986 when the slide show was created.  
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It’s time to preserve the Friends’ photos and clippings using the following:
Epson Expression 11000XL Scanner•	
Adobe PhotoShop CS-3•	
Adobe InDesign CS-3.•	
Epson Presentation Paper  - Matte•	
Epson Premium Photo Paper - Glossy•	
Epson Stylus Photo R2000 Printer•	

I will also save the album pages as PDF files.  

About the Friends’ Albums
by Shirley Bridgham - 2014
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Note from Shirley Bridgham - September 2014

The following pages (and Albums) are a chronology of the 
efforts of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., but even more than 

that, tell the tale of the enormous support that the Friends have 
enjoyed from our regional communities.

This was a movement whose time had come.  The Oregon 
State Legislature had passed “Enabling” Legislation allowing 
non-profit 501(c)3'organizations to adopt a specific State Park to 
provide educational and interpretive services to its visitors.  Well 
that’s the dry legislative speak for find a core user group that 
loves that park and let it nurture and care for it.

Shore Acres State Park, 13 miles from town, is the touchstone 
that we all bring our friends and visitors to when we want to show off the beauty of the 
Oregon south coast.  There was a built-in and pent-up desire to shower this special place 
with community pride and needed TLC.  Outreach to our communities started with the 
planning sessions with FOSA Board members and volunteers.  Dreaming of what could be, 
planning on now and the future. 

Holiday Lights at Shore Acres is a night time interpretation of the formal English style 
gardens and the reflecting pond at the oriental garden.  Historically, the original Simpson 
mansion built on the bluff at the stone wall, was a Christmas present to Louie Simpson’s wife 
Cassie.  From the very first lighting event we recognized the importance to the communities 
to open the Garden House for our visitors and start building traditions.  After 27 annual 
lightings it thrills me to hear from adults with their young family when they tell us they came 
to see the lights as kids and now they’re bringing their families to grow the tradition.

An important cornerstone to the Holiday Lights tradition is the consistency of our focus 
on major themes.  We have stayed true to who we are and where we’re at, interpreting the 
gardens with flower-lights, sculptures that are inspired by what’s found in the gardens as well 
as many marine related sculptures.  The Garden House is beautifully decorated with an old 
time (Simpson era) theme that fits this historic gardener’s cottage.

There are those certainties in life - like the tide at our ocean’s shore, the Bay and its 
tributaries - migrating geese, and the Holiday Lights at Shore Acres.  When I see or hear 
a migrating flock of Canadian Geese I get an itch I can only scratch by stringing lights at 
Shore Acres.

You will see as you turn these pages that the secret sauce has always been to engage our 
community, give credit and ownership where deserved, and always try to improve this place 
that we all love. 

Note from David Bridgham - September 2014
Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was founded on
December 4, 1986.
1st annual year Dec. 4, 1986 - Aug. 31, 1987

1st Birthday - Dec. 4, 1987
1st Christmas Lights - Dec. 11, 1987

2nd annual Year - Sept. 1, 1987 - Aug. 31, 1988
2nd Birthday - Dec. 4, 1988

. . . and so on.  The annual year runs from September 
of one year to the end of August of the next year.

What an amazing journey it has been for David and me since 1986.  Little did we know 
when we, the Friends, decided to bring more attention to Shore Acres State Park, by 

stringing some lights to celebrate Christmas in 1987, we would begin an awesome adventure 
that continues to this day.

So many volunteers, so many supporters, so many visitors, such a great board of 
directors, and always so much excellent cooperation from park managers, rangers and staff - 
all combine to make Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. one of the most successful non-profit Co-ops 
in the state of Oregon.

All these years, Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. has been truly blessed to remain an all-
volunteer organization.  It has made it possible to accomplish so many interpretive and 
physical development projects at Shore Acres.  Visit our Information & Gift Center and pick 
up one of our membership brochures and you will find an extensive list.

I’ve been privileged to create and produce our slide shows, DVDs, and Newsletters 
and Journals.  Not to mention, designing the lights display and seeing it come together like 
theater every season.  Yes, it’s a lot of work, but it’s also a lot of fun.  David has the challenge 
of designing and producing new sculptures and maintaining the old ones.  When we read the 
comments in the guest books, we always get enthused to start the next season.

This year, I’m starting a project to preserve the Friends’ archives in physical albums  — 
this is the first album — backed up in  a digital format for easy viewing by many.  We have 
many photos, news clippings and other materials that will be included in the albums.

As I’ve started going through the archives, I’m reminded of how FoSA has grown and 
prospered in order to help Shore Acres State Park, Sunset Bay State Park and Cape Arago 
State Park.  What a great reminder of why we do what we do.  Our hope is that in the future, 
others will experience and enjoy the same opportunities.  
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Founded December 4, 1986

“The purpose of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
is to participate in interpretive, educational,

and physical development programs
with Sunset Bay Management Unit.”

FoSA Bylaws
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Friends of Shore Acres
December 4, 1986 
Minutes - page 2

It was decided the scope of the organization would be discussed when bylaws were 
presented for adoption at a later meeting.

There was discussion about membership in general, voting vs. non-voting membership 
and graduated membership fees.  Action on this was deferred until a later meeting.

A collection was taken to cover the cost of the incorporation fee.  A total of $13.00 was 
collected from the group.

It was proposed and approved that Mike Bodkin act as initial incorporator for the Friends.
Additional discussion about the purpose of the Friends took place. It was felt that the 

purposes stated in the articles of incorporation should be broad enough to allow the group 
to participate in a broad range of activities, including physical development in the park.

The agenda for the next meeting was discussed.  It was decided that bylaws and the 
setting of goals for the group would take up most of the meeting. The board was asked to 
be prepared to discuss possible goals and committee assignments for that meeting.  Dick 
Hansen was selected to lead the discussion on bylaws.

Andy LaTomme was asked to bring a copy of his park's master plan to assist in 
coordinating the goals of the Friends with those of State Parks.  He was also asked to 
prepare a draft set of bylaws, based on those used by existing cooperating associations, to 
be mailed to board members before the next meeting.

Andy LaTomme was asked to prepare a press release announcing the formation of the 
Friends with special mention of Mike Bodkin's contribution.

Karen Wuethrich was asked to prepare minutes of the meeting.
The date for a second meeting was set for January 13, 1987.  Shirley Bridgham was asked 

to arrange for a meetlng room at SWOCC.  The suggestion was made that the board consider 
a fixed meeting date, e.g., the second Tuesday of each month.  It was felt that this was a 
good idea, but no action was taken.

The meeting adjourned at 10:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Wuethrich

FRIENDS OF SHORE ACRES
ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING

MINUTES

A meeting was held on December 4, 1986 at 7:30 pm in room 12 of Sumner Hall on the 
campus of Southwestern Oregon Community College.  In attendance were Andy LaTomme, 
John Bergen, George Guthrie, Karen Wuethrich, Marty Giles, Ron Hjort, Mike Bodkin, John 
Garner, Shirley Bridgham, David Bridgham, Dick Hansen and Tony Mason.  Andy LaTomme 
opened the meeting by giving background information about the establishment of non-
profit corporations in association with state parks.

Mike Bodkin reviewed the legal steps necessary to establish a corporation and to certify 
it as tax-exempt under federal and state laws: fees to be paid, legal liability of corporation 
members and the formation of an initial board of directors.

Discussion followed on the details of the above presentations.  The group agreed that 
a preliminary date of June, 1987 was a goal for establishing the tax-exempt status of the 
organization and that the group should forego any solicitation of funds until this status has 
been obtained.

Those present introduced themselves to the group and completed a sign-up sheet with 
their names and addresses. Each person was asked if he or she desired to serve on the initial 
board of directors.  All except Andy LaTomme, Ron Hjort, Karen Wuethrich and Mike Bodkin 
responded "yes."

Some discussion followed about the number of state park employees to be allowed 
to serve on the board at any one time.  It was generally agreed that no more than 1/4 of 
the board should be composed of state park employes, however formal action on this was 
deferred until bylaws are adopted.  It was agreed that the Sunset Bay State Park district 
manager would serve as a non-voting member of the board.  There was some discussion 
about this and it was understood and agreed that the group would not undertake any 
projects without the approval of the district park manager or his designee.

Nominations were opened for chairman.  Dick Hansen and John Bergen were nominated 
and declined.  John Garner was nominated and unanimously elected.  He conducted the 
balance of the meeting.

A motion to name the organization the "Friends of Shore Acres, Inc," was proposed, 
seconded and passed.

Mike Bodkin was named to act as legal agent for the Friends of Shore Acres (hereafter 
referred to as the "Friends") and was thanked for his work thus far.  Discussion followed 
regarding the purposes of the Friends as required for the incorporation papers. 

Mike Bodkin stated that he would use wording from a similar organization’s application 
and that he expected the incorporation papers would be returned by the next meeting.



Friends of Shore Acres, Inc.
Annual Year - September 1, 1994 - August 31, 1995
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Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
Annual Meeting - September 13, 1994
MINUTES – Highlights (Details on File)

The Annual Meeting of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc., was called to order 
at 7: 30 p.m. by President Ann Koppy.  Board members present were 

Al and Judy Aslakson, David and Shirley Bridgham, Georganna Casey, 
Doris Emmett, Ellen Garner, George Guthrie, Jo Hower, Ann Koppy, Terry 
Richards, Carl Siminow and Dick Van Natta.  Directors absent (excused) 
were Bob Emmett, Charles Kocher, Gerry Livingston and Gregg Nelson.  
Guests included Don and Carol Todd, Archi Rosenthal, Maurice Wray and 
Mary Novak.

David Bridgham, on behalf of the nominating committee, nominated 
Ann Koppy, Georganna Casey, Doris and Bob Emmett, David Bridgham 
and Al Aslakson to serve as Board members. After brief discussion, Judy 
Aslakson moved to close the nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for the two nominees. George 
Guthrie seconded. Motion carried.

Shirley distributed copies of the August financial report and for the 12-month fiscal period ending 
August, 1994.  Ellen reported that the Gift Center has had good sales with new items being added 
including postcards, place mats, etc.

George Guthrie stated that the Parks Department wanted to extend compliments to the Friends 
and Volunteers for their assistance during the past year.  Accomplishments during the past year 
included completion of the cabinets in the Gift Center.

Al moved to adjourn the 
annual meeting. Carl seconded. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 
Georganna Casey, Secretary

The Board Meeting of Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. was called to order at 7:50 p.m. by President 
Ann Koppy.  First order of business was election of officers for 1994-95. On behalf of the 

nominating committee, David Bridgham nominated Georganna Casey-Secretary; Shirley Bridgham-
Treasurer; Dick Van Natta-President-Elect and Doris Emmett-President.  All were unanimously 
elected.   Ann passed the gavel to new President Doris Emmett to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of the August meeting were 
reviewed and passed as submitted. 

Shirley gave a financial report of 
the monthly and annual status. Details 
were in a report that she distributed 
to everyone. Both reports were 
accepted as submitted. 

Gift Center Report:  Ellen stated 
that the Christmas sweatshirts are 
selling and said the Gift Center will 
be open from 7:00-10:00 p.m. each 
evening during the Lights.

The August 28 picnic was a success, 
but fewer guests than expected were 
in attendance.

The Shore Acres booth at the Blackberry Arts Festival attracted many visitors.  Some 
volunteered to assist with holiday lighting.  Shirley said there have been many contributions 
toward the holiday lights in December.  Stringing of lights will start November 6.

Don and Carol Todd are making preparations for decorating the Garden House in December.  
The theme will be “An Old Fashioned Christmas.”

George said reflectors are being installed on the highway leading to Shore Acres and the work 
on the back porch of the Garden House has been completed.

Maurice suggested the possibility of training someone to give interpretive stories in the garden, 
e.g., a story-teller acting as Louis Simpson’s gardener talking about plants and garden planning.  

The Friends’ Annual Banquet will be held at the Red Lion on October 6.

A hearty “thank you” round of applause was accorded Ann Koppy in appreciation of her capable 
fulfillment of the office of President during the past year.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Georganna Casey, Secretary

Friends of Shore Acres, Inc. 
Board Meeting, September 13, 1994

MINUTES – Highlights (Details on File)

Dick Van Natta, Doris Emmett, and Georganna Casey

Summer / Autumn Dahlias at Shore Acres Gardens



Another Season – More Cookies!
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - October 18, 1994



Martha Wheeler

Cookie Bakes at North Bend and Marshfield High Schools



Cookies Report
The best and most valiant cookie bakers in the world baked 
48,000 cookies for the Holiday Lights and Open House.  
Chairing the three marathon bakes, which were held in the 
kitchens of North Bend and Marshfield High Schoolls, were 
Ella Mae Stuart, Martha Wheeler, Dan Gordner, Leslie Cook, 
and Dolly Austin.  The multiple ovens at North Bend and 
a new cookie machine at Marshfield were a huge help in 
getting the job done.  

Valiant Volunteer Bakers

Co-Chair Ella Mae Stuart and Martha Wheeler

Lots of dough . . . lots of cookies . . . and lots of smiles in getting the job done!

A Big Thanks to the Following:
Bobbie Beberger, Barbara Becker, Marsha Bell, Lily Busick, Laura Collins, Helen Doving, Doris Emmett, 
Alberta Esch, Florrie Fox, Vera Fusano, Kelly Giddings, Kate Gigler, Dannielle, Thomas, Jacob and Denise 
Green, Maren Greif, Pearl Groves, Stacey Hall, Sarah Humbert, Della Hunsaker, Mary Hunter, Sarah 
Johnson, Connie Lilley, Lora and Kathleen Lindeman, Anna Mae Barnes, Cindy Mallman, Maxine McKenzie, 
Paula Neill, Mary Novak, Mary Pat Green, Barb Phillips, Irene Quick, Betty Renner, Wanda Robb, Kristi 
Santivasci, Marlene Sharp, Helen Shefstad, Shirley Shellabarger, Ruth Shutter, Charlotte Skinner, Jean 
Sorenson, Debra Taylor, Ann Toman, Kay Valois, Allen, Julie and Lucy Varoujean, Jean Weaver, Gail Wigler, 
Lois Wiin, Angie Woral, Laura Yoshida, and Gina Young.  

Volunteer bakers at North BendHigh School Volunteer bakers at Marshfield High School



Terry Clinton (L.) and Lou 
Leberti (R.) of Vend West 
Services pick up frozen apple 
juice at the Coos Bay Fred 
Meyer store.  Fred Meyer 
donated 30 cases and the 
Friends bought 45 more at 
slightly above cost.  The juice 
was stored in Vend West’s 
walk-in freezers.  

(Left to right) Friends’ President 
Doris Emmett  with the 
help of Vera Fusano, Winnie 
Pitsenberger, and Marie Heisen 
cooked and packaged hundreds 
of cups of cider spice at the 
First Presbyterian Church in 
North Bend.  Made the church 
so fragrant!  

Keith Ott and Frank Smith put lights on the 
new 45’ life size gray whale sculpture. 

David Bridgham usually “gets” to do 
the steps of the Garden House. 

Special Volunteer Jobs
Winter On The Coast
Activities For Everyone

Oregon’s 400 miles of pulic coastline 
offer a captivating show during the 
winter storm season.  December also 
signals the start of whale migration.

Relax and enjoy nature’s awesome 
display of crashing waves from a cozy 
room overlooking the beach.

Take a brisk invigorating hike in the salt 
air.  Comb the beach for hidden treasures 
unearthed by the winter storms.

Shore Acres Light Festival
Family Fun

An “Old Fashioned Country Christmas” 
is the theme of the eighth annual Holiday 
Lights & Open House at Shore Acres State 
Park along Oregon’s southern coast.

More than 135,000 dazzling lights 
will decorate the quaint garden house, 
ten towering Christmas trees and the 
manicured botanical gardens.
Lights Accent Gardens

The festival runs nightly, December 
1 through January 1, from 4 p.m. to 10 
p.m.

Sculptures of life-size cranes and 
flying pelicans illuminate the botanical 
gardens.  A new 45-foot spouting grey 
whale sculpture joins the light exhibit 
this year.
Walking Tour

Volunteer carolers serenade visitors 
along the 30 to 45 minute walking tour.  
Friends of Shore Acres Committees, a 
non-profit group, sponsors the festival.

The park is located just 12 miles west 
of Coos Bay on Cape Arago.  There are 
no park or admission fees, however 
donations are accepted.

Shore Acres State Park Festival of Lights December 1 - January 1.  
Photo curtesy of the Oregon Tourism Division by Craig Tuttle

Printed on recycled paper November/December 1994   OREGON MOTORIST



SWOCC Forestry students (Left to Right) Mike Pettibone, Rod Timothy, Sam 
Wilson, Zoe Eckstein, Tammy Shine, Mike Ortloff, Mike Emmons, Jason 
Shipman, Corey Woodruf, Brian Lovell, Camille Lovell, Craig Richards, Dr. 
Ben Fawver (instructor), Jamie Lilienthal (not pictured, but taking the 
photo,  Professor Bill Lemoine).  Coos Head Builders provided the truck 
and driver Fred Gonzales so these foresters could pick up a load of Noble 
fir trees from Tom and Grace Lou Heyman’s place at McKinley.  Douglas 
fir trees were provided and delivered by the folks from Bureau of Land 
Management.  Will and Judy Spearin also donated a Noble fir.  

Bill Breitmeyer and Luke Soules work as a team. 

Donna and Chris Flammang help every year. 

Bridgham’s grandson Adam Reed

A family affair - (Left to right) Jessica, Jennifer, Jacob, Kyle and 
Stafford Owen were first-time light stringers at Shore Acres.

Volunteer firefighter Steve Schneiderman 
headed up the volunteers from the Coos 
Bay Fire Department and North Bend Fire 
Department.  Their awesome task?  Put the 
lights up high on the house!

Volunteer firefighters are willing to go 
where most won’t go!

Getting Christmas Trees and Stringing 135,000 Lights



Bonnie Koreiva checks out the stairway to upstairs.

Upstairs bathroom with claw bathtub

Child’s bedroom featured a crib filled with bears, a 
train, a village, a Christmas tree and toys.

Putting the canopy over the bed were (front to back), 
Jenna Hjelstrom, Adam Reed, Andy Hjelstrom, Robynn 
Reed, Sally Jones, Carol Todd, Don Todd.  The Todd’s 
were really wrapped up in their work!  Many others 
also helped create our old fashioned holiday house.

An “Old Fashioned Holiday House”



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - November 30, 1994

Holiday Lights – New Life Size Whale Sculpture

The life size gray whale, designed by well-known marine artist Don 
McMichael was a real crowd pleaser.  Don and his wife Sharon also bought 
the lights for the whale.  Fabrication was done by “a whale of a group” 
at Industrial Services – Alfred Moore, Casey Page, David Andrews, Glen 
Thurber, Harry Dolezal, James Wilson, James Cutrell, Jim Guernsey, John 
Guernsey, John Alcock, Keith Wilson, Marvin Dale Busby, Monty Page, and 
Wendy Guernsey.  Adding the fine sculpture wire patterns to the whale 
were David Bridgham, Frank Smith, and Keith Ott.  Stringing the lights on 
it were Cappy Klein, Keith Ott, Dick Van Natta, and Frank Smith.  Schaefer’s 
Paint Works donated the paint and Industrial Steel transported the whale 
to Shore Acres.  Thanks to all who helped!



Holiday Lights – Entertainment, B&B Winners, Etc.

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - December 10, 1994

Bud Baird and Wanda (Kotch) Graham 
(our entertainment scheduler) added 
festive notes to preview night.

Caroling started early some nights. Entertainment was weather permitting.

Pat and Bill Morgan, owners of the Coos Bay Dairy Queen, won the Ultimate 
Bed & Breakfast.  Ninety (of 100 available) tickets were sold.  The Morgan’s 
stayed New Years Eve and enjoyed the Ultimate Breakfast prepared and 
delivered by Kaarina and Dave Scolari on New Year’s morning.



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - January 23, 1995

Shore Acres Events for 1995 

Photo by Archi Rosenthal



Daffodil Stroll / Bloomin’ Bulbs Bash – Feb. 18, 1995
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - February 9, 1995

Dick Van Natta and Doris Emmett are ready 
with refreshments for visitors.

Betty Jane Forster (Shedd), Lee Brassfield 
(Cloverdale), Stan Baird, Regional Vice President 
of the American Daffodil Society (Blue Lake CA), 
Lenard Forster (Shedd), Christine Kemp (Fortuna 
CA), Howard Brassfield (Cloverdale OR.  All Helped 
answer questions about daffodils.

Visitor studies daffodil information.

Betty and Bob Renner helped host the event.

Wending one’s way through daffodils was a delightful 
experience for more than 300 people who attended 

the Daffodil Stroll on February 18 at Shore Acres Gardens.  Not 
only were the lovely color spots in the gardens appreciated, 
the display of unique and varied and colored blooms shown 
by the Oregon Daffodil Society was unsurpassed.  The vast 
groupings were shown with individual stems in bud vases 
throughput the Garden House.  Guests from the society 
showing their prize blooms were from Shedd and Cloverdale, 
Oregon and Fortuna and Blue Lake California.  

Guests and visitors were served cheese and crackers, 
cookies and beverages by Friends of Shore Acres volunteers.  
President-elect Dick Van Natta, took charge of the food 
counter with the help of Bob and Betty Renner, Bob and Doris 
Emmett and George Guthrie.  Archi Rosenthal photographed 
the event for the Friends Journal and the Friends’ archives.  
The weather was great and so was the enthusiasm.  



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - March 20, 1995

Cloudy skies and a few sprinkles did not stop hundreds of visitors from 
enjoying the bonsai display at Shore Acres Gardens, Saturday, March 18.  

Members of the Bay Area Bonsai Society displayed their beautiful examples 
of this age-old art form that transforms plants into exquisite miniatures.

Club members participating included George and Eva Ahuna, George 
Brown, Larry Casey, Catharine Greiner, Ursula Langley, Beverly Leege, Betty 
Meister, Bob and Betty renner, Lois Strong, and Ken and Doris Windred.

Tea and fortune cookies were served by Friends volunteers Georganna 
Casey, Doris and Bob Emmett, Dick Van Natta, Mary Jo Jamsgard, George 
Guthrie and Bob and Betty Renner. 

The Color of Green – March 18, 1995
THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - March 15, 1995

In the Garden House, visitors take 
a close look at exquisite bonsai.



On a sunny April Fools’ Saturday, the annual “brush and flush” (to borrow a phrase 
from Gregg Nelson) of the lily pond was successfully completed.  Seventeen 

adults and eleven kids from BLM did the deed in about an hour.
George Guthrie emptied the pond ahead of time, took care of the lilies and saved 

the goldfish and salamanders.
While some major sludge had to be hauled by wheelbarrow, most of it was flushed 

down the very efficient drain that BLM installed several years ago.  The BLM fire 
truck supplied the flushing power.

Friends of shore Acres volunteers helped Lloyd “BBQ” Fritz (BLM) prepare lunch 
for the bunch.

Thanks to everyone who helped! 

“Brush and Flush” – April 1, 1995

an exellent example!

The result - a clearly beautiful pond.

BLM volunteers are used to the muck; they’ve cleaned it before!

THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - May 5, 1995



Mothers were honored at the annual 
Rhododendron Sunday held on 

Mother’s Day, May 14.  Between 500 and 
600 moms, families, and other visitors 
were treated to the natural beauty of 
blooming rhododendrons interspersed 
with demonstration by weavers, spinners, 
wood carvers and artists.

Representing Headles and Treadles, 
the local weavers’ guild were Isabel 
Buschman, Mona Crucitti, Fred Knapp, 
Virginia Slaney, Elaine Almquist, Dana 
Hoffman, Jean Fowler and Pat Anderson.

A steady flow of visitors and 
cooperating weather allowed for leisurely 
viewing and questions from those in 
attendance.

The artists and woodcarvers came from Charleston 
and Coos Bay.  The Garden House was hung with 
works representing Shore Acres Gardens and the many 
flowers found there.  Artists contributing and sketching 
in the gardens included Alice Ellis, Charles Edmunds, 
Merrie Holbert, Pat Weaver, Sara Spaugh, and Dorothy 
Vaughan.

Refreshments of home baked tea breads and 
cakes were provided by Shore Acres board members.  
President-Elect Dick Van Natta manned the coffee pot 
and punch bowl with assistance from Carl Siminow, Bob 
Emmett and Georganna Casey.

President Doris Emmett lent her considerable talent 
to the gala pink bows and blooming table arrangements.  
Shore Acres volunteers Pearl Affholter, Vera Fusano, 
Helen and Pete McElravey welcomed visitors and gusts 
and made sure the cake platters were never empty. 

			   Thanks to all who helped!

Woodcarver Ava Abrahamson demonstrates her 
woodcarving skills and displayed many of her wood carvings 
that included exquisitely delicate angel ornaments.

George Guthrie, Shore Acres’ Landscape Maintenance 
Superintendent, answers questions about rhodies and azaleas.

Fred Knapp demonstrates his skills.

Charles Edmunds demonstrates his artistic skills.

Rhododendron Sunday / Mother’s Day – May 14, 1995



THE WORLD, Coos Bay, Ore. - June 14, 1995



Rose Sunday / Father’s Day – June 18, 1995

Friends board members Carl Siminow and Bob 
Renner offer refreshments to visitors from Florida.

Dads and families head for the 
Garden House to see wood carvings 
and have refreshments.

The Coos Shoreline 
Chapter of Sweet Adelines 
and the Gold Coast Chorus 
sang barbershop favorites 
enjoyed by everyone.

In the garden, members of 
the South Western Oregon 
Rose Society answered the 
many questions about roses 
and handed out the updated 
Shore Acres Roses brochure.  
Experts included Jay Dow and 
George Guthrie, Shore Acres’ 
Landscape Maintenance 
Superintendent.  

Showers did not dampen 
anyone’s spirit on Rose Sunday, 

Father’s Day.
Visitors were eager to get the 

latest information on roses and see 
the wonderful wood carving on 
display in the Garden House.

Demonstrating their skills and 
displaying their beautiful wood 
carvings were Don Capehart, Bill 
Fredericks, Larry /Roberts, Mary 
Langenberg, and bill and Dorothy 
Buck – all members of South Coast 
Wood Carvers.

Friends volunteers serving 
refreshments in the Garden House 
included Bob and Betty Renner, 
Georganna Casey, Carl Siminow, and 
Doris and Bob Emmett.



In the Gift Shop, Charlotte Skinner and 
Georganna Casey admire the many interesting 
items available to visitors.

Coos Shoreline Chapter of Sweet Adelines
Don Capehart

Gold Coast Chorus

Bill and Dorothy Buck

Bill Fredericks

A Delightful Day for Dads, Families and Visitors



Oregon Coast Music Festival Garden Concert – July 21, 1995

The garden concert at Shore Acres is a highlight of the annual Oregon Coast Music Festival.  This year was no exception.  Golden Bough’s Celtic and 
folk music delighted the large audience and Friends of Shore Acres’ fresh raspberry and chocolate sundaes were a sellout.

Sundae sellers included Connie Eslinger, Jean Donason, Bea Faris, Gladys Ivy, Vivian Day, Bob and Betty Renner, and Bob and Doris Emmett.
Parking cars were Don Harms, Cranson Fosburg, David Bridgham, Frank Smith, Charlie Kocher, Roger Collins, George Guthrie and park staff.

Shirley Bridgham photographed the even for the Friends’ Journal and historical records.  

Bea Faris and Gladys Ivy serve a sundae to a happy Kenn Kennedy. Crowds and picnic baskets were the order of the day.

Golden Bough is always a favorite group. Friends’ volunteers directed cars in a full field of parking.

Friends’ Board member David 
Bridgham visits with OCMA 
Board member Bob Macy.



The Sunset Chapter of the American Fuchsia Society, Coos Bay 
Area, in cooperation with the Friends of Shore Acres, presented 

an exquisite collection of fuchsias at Shore Acres Gardens, August 
13.  Fuchsia Society president Ellie Joyce and members Nita Byers and 
Mary Cervantes provided plants.,  Dale and Susie Marcy, Alice Harper 
and Lou Wear shared their knowledge of growing fuchsias with the 
many visitors.

In the Garden House, visitors enjoyed refreshments served by 
Friends volunteers Bob and Betty Renner, Doris Emmett, Dick Van 
Natta, and Georganna Casey.

Kim Edd’s sparkling accordion music drifted through the gardens and 
everyone savored a beautiful sunny day at Shore Acres Gardens.  

Betty Renner visits with Mike Hanlon’s guests from Kawagoe City, Saitama, 
Japan.  Kinya Yamada was in the United State to see his daughter Sanae 
Yamada graduate from the University of Oregon.

Friends’ member Brownie Ruggles enjoys the accordion music of Kim 
Edd, so ably helped by daughter Jenna.

England “Blooms” in Oregon - August 13, 1995

Tribute to our 1994-95 President Doris Emmett
Doris Emmett deserves a lot of credit for leading the Friends 
through one monthly adventure after another this pas year.  And 
even though she will be past president, she’s not done.  You 
won’t want to miss the Dahlia Daze and Fall Walk she has planned 
for September 24.  Doris has done a super job of running our 
board meetings, keeping us on track and enthusing us with her 
enthusiasm.  We do appreciate her efforts.  Thanks, Doris!  

Shirley Bridgham, Friends’ Journal Editor and Archivist
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